
At this month's Youth 
Council Meeting we had Ella 
and Abby come down from 
Christchurch to talk to us 
about UN Youth. UN Youth is 
an intergovernmental group 
throughout New Zealand.
With Ella and Abby we discussed 
in groups the question: what is a 
global challenge that you think 
should be prioritised over the next 
decade? Some of the ideas we 
came up with were climate change, 
pandemic relief and fake news. We 
also looked into the 17 sustainable 
development goals which are 17 
universal goals that countries are 
working to live up to by 2030.

Next we did a climate based 
workshop. What we did was we 
were all given a slip of paper 
displaying a situation and we were 
given tokens based on the number 
on our slip.

We need to collectively work 
together to collect 40 tokens to stop 
climate change.

We began with an introduction, and 
we were trying to convince other 
countries to pledge their tokens. 
This was a negotiation task and 
helped us build our confidence 
when it comes to country debating 
and deals. We each stood for a 
country and represented it to the 
other countries. We pledge our 
tokens to stop climate change.

After that we had a Zoom call with 
Sophie and Piper from Youth Voice 
Canterbury where we discussed 
what they have to offer throughout 
the year. They run Youth Connects 
four times a year, Activate, Youth 
Awards, Zuis which are Zoom 
Hui’s (every 6 weeks) and Mana 
Reo. They are also aiming to come 
and visit us in person at future 
meetings. After our Zoom call we 
learned that we had our biggest 
turn out for the NZ Mountain Film 
Festival.

Next we were given a Bite Nite 
update and we brainstormed what 
games we could play and what 
prizes we could have.

Finally for general business 
we discussed the Youth Voice 
Canterbury Awards and then 
purple shirt day for Mental Health 
Awareness Week.
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Thank you for supporting the NZ 
Mountain Film Festival.
The Ashburton Youth Council would 
like to take this opportunity to thank 
everyone who supported us by attending 
the NZ Mountain Film Festival in order for 
us to fundraise for Bite Nite Culture Fest. 
On the night we had 167 keen supporters 
who have helped us raise $2,100.00. 

We had a fantastic night of viewing many 
inspirational New Zealand adventurers 
and witnessing the amazing New Zealand 
landscape. My personal favourite was 
the film about the young New Zealand 
international surfer showing off his 
favourite places to surf in New Zealand, 
along with the many personalities who 

have helped support him with his surfing 
career.

This was our third year at hosting the 
NZ Mountain Film Festival and was by 
far our best turnout. The Youth Council 
appreciates the support it receives from 
the Ashburton Event Centre in allowing 
us to continue to screen these films on an 
annual basis.

MADDIE PAGE
Secretary

HENRY GOODES
Deputy Chairperson/ 

Event Liaison

MEETING WRAP
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